St Nicolas Tower Captain’s Report 2008-9

We have again rung for all Sunday services and practices have been much better attended.  It is good to see so many new faces.  One Tuesday practice had to be moved to St Helen’s at the last minute.  It turned out that our practices do not appear in the Church diary so Linda Barker was not aware of the clash.  I have remedied this but it would be a good plan in future to check periodically that the practices for both churches are in the diaries. 

The bells are in generally good order but I have brought a number of issues to the attention of the DCC:

1
The sanctus bell needs rehanging 

2
The frame and grillage need repainting. 

3
The pulley units and runner boards are showing signs of wear.

4
It is difficult to hear the treble bell in the ringing chamber.

5
There is a safety issue; there should be restricted access to the bell chamber.  At present the door to this area has to be left open to allow the bells to be heard in the ringing chamber.

6 Some ropes are showing signs of wear.

A faculty has been submitted for the sanctus bell but there have been queries about how to secure the rope to prevent unauthorised use of the bell.  

I have down loaded the Central Council advice on painting frames and have passed it on to the church wardens who intend to discuss the matter with the architect this month.  

Item 3 is not urgent but needs watching.  

We need to propose simple a scheme to address items 4 and 5.  A sound chute from the treble to the old clock chamber and chutes from the clock chamber to the ringing room may serve. 

As the sallies are in good condition I suggest we splice them to terylene ropes to replace the existing worn ropes.  

Hugh Bishop

April 2009

